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PERMANENT MISSION OF PORTUGAL

GENEVA

UPR 36 – USA
9 November 2020
Statement by Portugal

Speaking time: 55’’
Madam President,
Portugal very much welcomes the participation of the United States of America in the UPR.

Portugal regrets the recent resumption of executions at federal level and recommends that federal and state authorities impose a moratorium on executions with a view to abolishing the death penalty nationwide.
The COVID-19 pandemic has demonstrated the importance of ensuring universal and equitable access to health. We recommend that the United States of America takes concrete steps to ensure the enjoyment of the human right to health by all its people without discrimination.

Finally, we welcome the approval of the First Step Act and recommend further actions to prevent overcrowding of jails and prisons, especially during the current pandemic. Eliminating or reducing mandatory minimum sentences would be crucial to this effect.

Thank you.
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